SHEDFIELD PARISH COUNCIL


(Incorporating the villages of Shedfield, Shirrell Heath and Waltham Chase)


MINUTES OF FINANCE AND ADMINISTRATION COMMITTEE MEETING 
HELD AT 7.15PM, ON MONDAY 13th MARCH 2017, SHEDFIELD PAVILION.
Present: Parish Councillors:  Jess Bond presiding, Stuart Jones, Kevin Dye and Margo Berry.

In Attendance: RFO – Clare Hinton







Members of Public: 3
1/17   Apologies of absence: Councillor Maria Robbie.
2/17   Declarations of interest: None.
3/17   Minutes of meeting held 16 December 2016: The minutes were accepted and                                    

          signed as a true copy by the Chair.

4/17   Public participation: 
a) PCSO Stephanie Slater updated the Council with the following statistics for 2017:
	Public Order Offences
	2

	Anti-Social Behaviour
	2

	Driving Complaints
	2

	Thefts (Non dwelling)
	6

	Criminal Damage
	1

	Road Traffic Collisions
	2

	Thefts
	2


b) Mrs Margret Jones representing Waltham Chase Village Hall. 

Mrs Jones briefed the Council as to the repairs they wish to carry out to the 40 year old building. The Village Hall have approximately £7,000 to input into the repair fund. Repairs included as a matter of priority:
Lighting; a false ceiling to be fitted with LEDs.
Gas heaters; to be replaced with more economical and environmentally friendly models.
Mrs Jones has applied to Hampshire County Council for a grant for the above 2 items, to which they are hoping for a 50% contribution. The total bill for the Lighting & Heaters would be approximately £10,000.

They have already received a grant for £1,200 from Winchester City Council for a new cooker & hob costing £2,000 in total.
It was suggested that Shedfield Parish Council may wish to contribute towards the sanding and sealing of the floor at a cost of £4,600 plus VAT. However the lighting and heaters would be of greater priority should the HCC grant not be received. 
5/17
Response to Public participation:

a) The Committee thanked PCSO Slater for the statistics. A discussion was also had with regards to the increasing problems of Fly Tipping in rural areas.

b) The Committee agreed that these improvements were essential for the Village Hall and the Community. It was requested that the Council be provided with a copy of the Pre-School’s Accounts for the last 2 years as part of the Village Halls Accounts that have already been provided. Further discussions were had under Section 10 of the Agenda re S137 requests.

6/17     Financial Regulations: The changes to the wording agreed at Full Council on 18th          
            December 2017 have been implemented and the final version is ready for the AGM.

7/17     Terms of Reference: These are currently being revised.
   Action: RFO & J Bond
8/17      Risk Assessment: It was decided to look into the Risk Assessment further and 

             Report back at the 24th July 2017 meeting.                                              Action: RFO
9/17     Financial reporting/considerations of Council and Charities:

(i) To confirm current bank balances: It was noted that the Barclays Current account balance was a little low. A transfer of £10,000 from the Barclays Savings account was agreed.





                    Action: RFO
(ii) To consider transferring £30,000 to NS&I: It was agreed to transfer £30,000 from the Barclays Savings Account to NS&I.


                    Action: RFO
It was also noted for the purpose and request of NS&I to minute the completion and signing of NS&I’s “Copy of Resolution Appointing Signatories, Club or Fund” form to update the existing signatories. This was duly completed and signed.
                               

                                                                                                             Action: RFO
(iii) Cheque/Investment signatories update: The RFO updated the Council on the     

 progress of changing the signatories on all the Investment Accounts.
(iv)  Bank Reconciliation: The RFO informed the Committee of a few un-cleared       

 payments outstanding on the bank reconciliation and of her intention to reverse     

 them. The Committee agreed to correcting them accordingly.           Action: RFO
(v)  Approval Lists: These were discussed and approved.
(vi)  Reserves: The Committee was provided with a list of the current Reserves. These were discussed and approved.

(vii)  CIL Levy return: The Committee were informed of the Councils obligation to complete an annual return as to where the CIL Levy monies have been spent. The return for 2015/16 has been completed and returned.
(viii) Review 2016/17 expenditure: The Budget-v-Actuals report was discussed. The balance in budget heading 1150 needs to be moved to 1160     Action: RFO
10/17 
To consider Section 137 Requests:
i. Waltham Chase Village Hall: The request for a grant was considered based on the information provided by Mrs Jones. It was decided that a S137 donation of £2,000 be considered at the next Full Council meeting, with the condition of the Village Hall supplying 2 years of accounts, to include accounts from the Pre-school.
Further consideration was also made with regards to paying a specific bill/invoice. This would be considered at a later date, once more information was provided with regards to funding received.


    
                      Action: RFO/Clerk
ii. Replacement of 2 stiles with kissing gates along Footpath 16: It was agreed in principal, should no grant be received from Hampshire County Council, to pay for the new kissing gates and postcrete to the sum of £250 approximately. Council would also like to know whose property the gate would become. Further discussions need to be made between Councillor Jim Coleman and Sue Daniels with regards to the ownership.




     Action: Planning & Projects Officer
iii. Citizens Advice Bureau: It was agreed not to donate on this occasion.  Action: Clerk
iv. PAFS St John the Baptists School: It was agreed not to donate on this occasion.   

                                                                                                                 Action: Clerk  

v. The Olive Branch Counselling Service: It was agreed not to donate on this occasion.







                   Action: Clerk

11/17   Noticeboards – refurbishment: It was agreed that 4 Noticeboards (Shirrell Heath,  

            Shedfield Rec, Reading Rooms & WC crossroads) needed refurbishment. The quote  

            provided was considered and agreed for the sum £340.00.
                   Action: Clerk
12/17
Telephone Kiosks - refurbishment: A quote has been requested, but not yet  

            received, for the refurbishment of the Phone Kiosk on Church Road to house the 4th 

            Defibrillator. This quote will be circulated once received.
          Action: RFO/Clerk
13/17   First Aid Boxes: It was noted that the First Aid box needed replacing in the Kitchen. 
            Authority was given to replace this immediately as a matter of H&S. An eye wash 
            is to also be purchased.




                   Action: Clerk
14/17   Office Computer Support: It was decided that computer support was needed for 

            the Office as a matter of priority. Two more quotes were requested before a decision 

            is to be made.







       Action: Clerk
15/17 Correspondence, reports and meetings:
i. Internal Auditor Letter dated 6 Feb 17: The letter was discussed. No points or issues were raised by the Committee.
ii. Biffa – Annual price review: The letter and price increase was noted.
iii. BT Fibre broadband: The letter was discussed and noted. No further action required.

iv. Came & Company: It was agreed to defer the small amount due till the next renewal date as offered by Came & Company.


  
       Action: Clerk









        
16/17 Items for next agenda: None.
17/17 Date of next meeting: 24 July 2017
With no further business to be transacted the meeting closed at 21:25 
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